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 Attendance Traffic Lights 

95% and above 91% - 94% 90% and below 

  

Attendance for the whole school this week was 93.3% 

Seahorses 

88.9%     

Whales 

90.4%  

Dolphins     

89.3%   

Foxes     

93.5%   

Badgers     

91.8%   

Hares    

93.1%   

Flamingos    

92.9%   

Toucans     

95.4%   

Parrots    

95.6% 

Lions     

95.3%   

Tigers    

95.5%  

Jaguars    

94.7% 

Congratulations to the Parrots who achieved 95.6% attendance and have won gold, the Tigers who won silver 

and the Toucans won bronze. Congratulations to the Whales who are our Full House Friday Winners this week. 

Let’s get all our classes in the green! #ThrivingTogether  
H NOVEMBER 2022 - SCOTLAND ROAD CAMPUS 

Key Dates:  
Monday 23rd January 2023 - Y6 SATs meeting 
Wednesday 25th January 2023 - Dolphins and Whales Windmill Trip 
Friday 10th February 2023 - The Last Day of this half term 
Monday 20th February 2023 – The First Day of the new term 
Wednesday 15th March 2023 - Parents evening 
 

Monday 23rd Jan 23 Tuesday 24h Jan 23 Wednesday 25th Jan 23 Thursday 26th Jan 23 Friday 27th Jan 23 

Y6 SATs meeting  Dolphins and Whales 
Windmill Trip  
Jaguars Swimming 
Lesson 

  

 
What’s Been Happening in School:  
  

Year 1 & 2  

In English we have been discussing Martin Luther King and the importance of him as an individual in 
history. We discussed our own dreams for the future and wrote some ideas down. Year 1s have started 
to look at numbers from 10-15 this week and have been making them using base 10. In Year 2 maths 
we have been making different amounts of money using coins. In our topic sessions we have 
continued to look at bridges. This week we designed our own bridge in preparation for making it in the 
next few weeks! We have decided to make beam bridges but also know the difference between 
suspension and arch bridges too. In PSHE we have been talking about how to respond to different 
situations and whether they are safe or unsafe.  

Year 3 & 4  

In English, Year 3 and 4 have been writing a set of instructions for how to survive a volcanic eruption. 
They researched two infamous eruptions; Mount Vesuvius in Pompeii 79 CE and the eruption of Mount 
St Helens in America in 1980. Both Year 3 and 4 have been completing their assessments in Maths. 
The children have worked very hard and show excellent resilience in their assessments. The teachers 
are very proud of them! This week Parrots Class started to design their own volcano in DT and are very 
excited to make it next week! Toucans investigated the weight of gas in Science and Flamingos begun 
to paint their own Hokusai wave in art. 

Year 5 & 6  

As usual, another busy week for Y5/6! All children have worked their socks off in their reading, GPS 
and maths assessments; we are so very proud of all of them! In English, each class has been finishing 
off their balanced arguments debating whether you should sign up to the organ donation register or 
not. We have read more chapters of our class book and have been discussing how Cameron must be 
feeling to receive a pig’s heart! In science, we have been looking at Evolution. Jaguars and Tigers 
have been creating their very own fossils using salt dough and shells (Lions – you'll get chance to do 
this very soon!). In RE, we have been debating ‘is anything truly eternal?’ and what the truth really 
means. To do this, we have been respectfully challenging other people’s ideas. What do you think?  

 



Free School Meals: Parents and carers could save up to £437 per year by checking if their child is eligible for 
free school meals. All primary school children in reception, year one and year two are entitled to Universal Infant 
Free School Meals, free for all children in Government funded schools.  
If you receive benefits, your children may be entitled to continue having Free School Meals after year two. Please 
check your eligibility and apply here: https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

Y6 SATS:  On the 23rd January, at 3:20pm in the Lion’s classroom, we will be having a Y6 SATs meeting to 
provide you with information regarding the assessments the Y6 children will complete in May. If you are unable to 
make it, we will also send the information out as a PDF to you, and you can see your child's teacher to arrange a 
discussion at another time. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Dolphins and Whales Windmill Trip 25.1.23: On Wednesday 25th January, Dolphins and Whales are 
going to go on a trip to Green's Windmill in Sneinton. The cost of this trip will all be covered by school. 

Children will leave school at 9am and return about 1.30, so they will eat their packed lunch at the windmill. 
Please click on the link below and complete the questions to give consent for the trip and also tell us if your 
child will have a school packed lunch (this is provided for free) or bring lunch from home. We do need 

some parent helpers for this trip, so please let us know if you could help. Thank you!  
https://forms.office.com/e/zNK6mr8RBJ 
 
Scarlet Fever Advice: Please follow this link for advice from the Health Security Agency re scarlet fever 
symptoms: https://bit.ly/3FEt6Ad 
 
Support for our families: Our Local Councillor, Linda Woodings, has made us aware of a fantastic website for 
Nottingham residents - Ask Lion - https://bit.ly/3FWUPMm that offers practical advice and support on a wide range 
of topics including cost of living support, access to food, free activities for children and lots more. 
   
Nut Free snacks and Packed Lunches: Please ensure that you do not send your child to school with products 
containing nuts, including chocolate spread. We have a number of children with severe nut allergies which means 
we must keep Heathfield a NUT FREE ZONE. 
 
Invacuation Practice: At school we hold regular fire drills to practice evacuating the building in an emergency. 
Schools are now required to practice invacuation procedures so that we are prepared for any event in the 
community that should require all children to be brought into school quickly and the building secured. This will be 
signaled through the sound of a klaxon We appreciate that practicing such a procedure will be new for our pupils 
and may cause them to ask questions. We would like to reassure you that we will handle this in the most 
appropriate manner to try and limit the impact on the children. We hope, that by practicing invacuations on a more 
regular basis, the pupils will become accustomed to the process. We hope that by letting parents/carers know in 
advance of us carrying out an invacuation drill, you will be able to reassure your children should they come home 
with any concerns. 

  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTIuNjUwMjY4ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvYXBwbHktZnJlZS1zY2hvb2wtbWVhbHM_dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9JnV0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX25hbWU9JnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkmdXRtX3Rlcm09In0._dbShFRWgaU6EzZ7KJXmQkbDXrNgjc41HK8B6uRT3KI/s/485567797/br/145772943633-l
https://bit.ly/3FEt6Ad
https://bit.ly/3FWUPMm


 

To support families at this time it may be worth 
looking into this... The Company Shop.  They sell 
products from other shops which are at reduced 
prices – some items may also be FREE. The 
nearest branch is in Long Eaton.  

You can become a member if you qualify under 
one of these headings….  
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Positive Mental Health and Well-Being at Heathfield 

This half term we are focusing on our well-being area of: 

‘Take notice’ 

‘Take Notice’ is about paying attention (on purpose) to what is 
going on around you and how you feel, in the present moment. 

 
It is sometimes hard to see how just ‘Taking Notice’ can help us 
feel happier and healthier. Taking time to focus on the here 
and now can help us:  
• Enjoy life and appreciate what we have 
• Understand ourselves better 
• Stay calm 
• Think about how to approach challenges 
 

 

If you do need any support with attendance, 
please do not hesitate to contact me 

 

#ThrivingTogether 
 

 
 

Let’s all get in the green! 

Thank you! Our attendance was 94% for the week! This 
is a big improvement. Thank you for ensuring your children 

have been ready to come to school this week.  
 
 



 
 



 

 
 


